
 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

I am requesting funding for the 38th Street Viaduct in Omaha, Neb. in Fiscal Year 2026. The 
entity to receive funding is the Nebraska Department of Transportation, located at 1500 
Nebraska Parkway, Lincoln, NE, 68502. The funding would be used for the construction of a 
viaduct, replacing the existing structure which is essential to regional mobility and 
economic resilience. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the 
project will preserve a vital transportation asset, consistent with the federally required 
state freight plan to improve the reliability of the transportation system and ensure the 
continued mobility of the traveling public. 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 
23 USC 133. 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 
immediate family.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Member of Congress 


